Auditions for Johnny Unforgettable:
	Tuesday, March 1st	2:30-3:30 All MS students welcome
					3:30-4:30 Musical Auditions (girls only)
Wednesday, March 2nd	2:30-3:30 p.m.  
All MS students welcome
Dear parents,
This letter is to let you know about the upcoming MS Play that the students have to opportunity to audition for next week.  This year we will be performing Johnny Unforgettable, a one-act play set in a 40’s style detective mystery.  Think “Bogie and Bacall”! Our detective not only has to jump out of a coffin to begin the play, he discovers that he has amnesia.  As he tries to get his memory back, he continues with his work, faking it with his clients and looking for clues.  Who wanted him dead?  Who killed Handfield Rivers or is he even dead? 
 	There is a spiritual side to this story.  As Johnny gets his memory back, he doesn’t like what he is remembering and Laura Hawkins leads Johnny to Christ.  In the end, we still have guns, blackouts, screaming, fainting and twists to make the story more intriguing.   What more would Middle School students want?
Facts to know:
1.  2 performances:  May 5 & 6th
2.  Scripts are available to preview via email from Amy Jensen (chrisoramy@q.com) or ask Linday T. in the office.  
3.  Rehearsal times:  	Mondays 3:30-4:30
				Wednesday 2:30-3:30
				Thursday or Friday 2:30-3:30 (A or B week)
				2 Thurs rehearsals (Mar 24, Apr 21st) 3:30-4:30
 				Last two weeks –rehearsals every weekday afternoon
 	These rehearsal times involve the 15 main actors.  We have plenty of other
 	places for the students who cannot make all of those times.
4.  Black and White Film -our play will start with a black and white film.  I need 15 actors for 2 rehearsals, 1 costume fitting, and one performance on March 14th 2:30-6:00  p.m.   
5.  Other great opportunities:  2 costume assistants, 2 property masters, 2 “camera people” to help film our movie, etc.  Some positions only involve the very last week of rehearsals.  I have sent home with your student another document that will list all of the available positions and the time required.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Please, please, please encourage your student to audition.  Last year we had students regret not being a part of the play.  There is a place for everyone who wants to be involved.  Our students were so successful last year in This is your Reality and I have every confidence that this year will not be different.
Feel free to contact Amy Jensen (360-647-0794) or chrisoramy@q.com if you have any questions at all.  I know that the schedule is complex.  

Amy Jensen, Director
